PUBLIC TRANSIT IS FOR ALL OF THE PUBLIC

INCLUDING PEOPLE WITH DISABILITIES

RGRTA: Stop Violating Federal Law!

For the 4th year in a row, last week, RGRTA reported a financial surplus.  Nevertheless, for years, RGRTA has violated federal law regarding people with disabilities in both its fixed-route bus and paratransit van services.  Advocates and staff with the Center for Disability Rights have tried to work with RGRTA – 
· We have attended RGRTA customer Town Hall meetings and expressed our concerns to CEO Mark Aesch, 
· We have attended the RGRTA Board of Commissioners meetings, where the public is not allowed to speak or give input, to learn more, and
· We have worked with other communities and organizations committed to making RGRTA better for everyone.
Nothing has worked!
Twenty years after the ADA passed:
· People who use wheelchairs are still being passed up by RTS bus drivers.
· People who use wheelchairs are still being told that the lift/ramp does not work when they try to board a bus, though it can be operated manually.
· People who use Lift Line are still being denied rides.
· People who need help making Lift Line reservations are still getting inconsistent treatment when a relative or friend calls for them.
Disability Advocates Call For –
· A meeting with the RGRTA Board of Commissioners
· Full RGRTA compliance with federal public transit access requirements
· An end to Lift Line ride denials due to capacity constraints through contracts with cab companies for ambulatory customers 

· Hire people with disabilities to provide sensitivity training for RTS and Lift Line drivers

